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To Jehovah-shammah


(The LORD Is There),
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dear long-distance grandma friend



Are you asking yourself, why did my children have to move? Or at least, why did they have to take the grandkids with them? You may have taken for granted that your children lived nearby. But the mobility of our society has robbed you of your grandchildren, and now you’re a long-distance grandma.


You’re trying not to be too dramatic about this, but you can’t help but wonder how you can bake cookies and kiss skinned knees long distance. You want to listen to your grandchildren’s heartaches and share their joys. You want to attend every school program and point out your grandchild to the stranger sitting next to you.


You fear your grandchildren won’t even know you—or you them. But all is not lost! Remember the song that says, “Ain’t no mountain high enough . . . to keep me from you”? Excuse the bad grammar, but there ain’t no mountain high enough or valley low enough to keep you from having a loving and fun relationship with your grandchildren. Have love; will travel!


Love will find a way. It may be challenging to communicate your love to your grandchildren, but it will be possible. Revive the bygone art of letter writing or jump on the modern version and get e-mail. Purchase a digital camera and e-mail photos. Take it a step further and invest in a Web camera—the next best thing to being there! By all means, you’ll want a camera cell phone. And the local postmaster may get to know you by name as you send packages of love to your precious little ones.


Above all, remember God is in control! Your relationship with your grandchildren will be different, but it will be OK. You can do it!


Love,


LD Grandma Janet Teitsort





ready, set, go!




points to consider



Here are some things to think about as you make your long-distance grandparenting plan:


• How often will you physically be able to visit with your grandkids? That will give you an idea of how many long-distance activities you will want to plan.


• What are the ages of your grandchildren? Younger children need to see your face and hear your voice. Older children do well with e-mail, phone calls, and letters.


• How many grandchildren do you have? How many families are involved? The number of children and families will affect the amount of packaging, mailings, time, and expense.


• What is your financial situation? Your finances will affect the types of projects and contacts you can make with your grandchildren.


• How busy are you? How much time can you devote to projects with and for your grandchildren? You should also consider your grandchildren’s schedules as you plan for long-distance activities and crafts. Today’s children have busy lifestyles too.


• How is your health? Will you need help with correspondence, shopping, and mailing? If so, keep projects simple.


• Take into account your personality and temperament. Are you organized or do you procrastinate? It’s important to know yourself so that you can make realistic plans and experience success.


• Are you aware of the latest gadgets in technology? Some of them will make connecting with your grandkids long distance almost as good as being there. Are you willing to invest time and money into becoming a “high-tech grandma”? Come on, you can do it!


I know you’re excited about beginning your long-distance grandma adventure, but let me first explain the little icons that you’ll see throughout the book. Beneath the heading of each project, you’ll see one or more icons. These icons let you know at a glance what kind of activities are involved in that project:


[image: image] This icon indicates that a recipe is part of this project. Homemade goodies from Grandma’s kitchen bring a touch of your love to their hearts.


[image: image] Here we have a book-related activity. It might involve a trip to the library or to the bookstore (online at www.Amazon.com, www.bn.com, www.bamm.com) for the purchase of a special read-again-and-again book.


[image: image] This is a fun one. In this speedy electronic age, we have e-mail, which zips through cyber space, and we have “snail mail,” which is carried by one of our trusty postal services. This is the icon for snail mail, meaning this activity involves sending something through the mail.


[image: image] When separated by the miles, it’s important to keep visual images of you before your grandchildren. Videotaping yourself and grandpa with a video camera helps you to share your life with theirs.


[image: image] E-mail is a great way to stay in touch. It’s fast, it’s free (except for your monthly internet provider fee), and once you get the hang of it—it’s easy!


[image: image] The Internet puts the world at your fingertips—almost literally! You can do all kinds of research and stay up with what your grandkids are learning through this amazing connector.


[image: image] Get out the popsicle sticks, construction paper, and glitter. It’s time for some creative crafts!


[image: image] You can use a digital camera or the old-fashioned film kind. If you go digital, you can send your pictures via e-mail or post them on a Web site. Either way—digital or film—take lots of pictures of your smiling faces!


OK, you are now ready to begin. Set aside a calendar to be used exclusively for grandparenting. Check the dates you want to do an activity, and then be sure to record it on the monthly legacy page when you are finished. And remember to have fun!
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Grandparents are cool to be around. They’re a lot of fun.


—ELLIE RICHARDSON, AGE 15



january



January is a time of fresh beginnings. The new calendar, unblemished by forthcoming appointments, allows you to dream of doing ordinary things in a new way.


Don’t despair if you are separated by miles of interstate or even an ocean. While long-distance grandparenting makes the lyric “Over the river and through the woods, to Grandmother’s house we go” seem impossible, there are ways to span the miles.


Say Cheese!


Fun with Photos


No cowboy was ever faster on the draw than a grandparent pulling a baby picture out of a wallet.


—UNKNOWN


[image: image]


Begin the year by taking snapshots of the outside of your home. If you live in a wintry climate, take a picture when there’s snow.


• Purchase self-adhesive postcards and make a postcard of your house or of Grandpa making a snowman. Add a few lines expressing your love for your grandkids, and they will be beaming from ear to ear!


• Send older grandkids a pack of postcards with instructions to keep you updated on their activities. As a bonus, include stamps.


• Include pictures of you and Grandpa in your daily activities so they will know what you two do when they aren’t around!


• Buy a computer and a digital camera and learn to use them. E-mailing photos is easier and less expensive than developing film, once you get the hang of it. Plus, your grandkids probably know how to do it; you want them to know you can do it too! Grandmas are not so outdated, after all.


• Make calendars for each grandchild with photos of you with them, or you can e-mail electronic cards with photos attached. Don’t have a computer? Many of these projects can be done at an office supply store or in the photo section of your local drugstore.


• Put together a scrapbook or photo album of the grandchildren’s visit. “Talking” photo albums and frames (with your recorded message) are now available. Spend some time making a scrapbook of the time they were with you and send it to the grandkids. You both will cherish the pictures forever.


• Mail a disposable camera for each child with a note that says, “Send me a picture. I don’t want to forget what you look like!”


• Purchase a photo bag (a tote bag with plastic windows on the outside that you can slip photos into) so you can carry photos of your grandkids everywhere you go.


• Design a postage stamp or postcard with a familiar face. Go to www.Stamps.com for details.


A New Year with Lots of Cheer


Chinese New Year


Each age has deemed the new-born year the fittest time for festal cheer.


—SIR WALTER SCOTT


[image: image]


Grandmothers are full of all kinds of wisdom, and this is a great time to show that to the grandkids. They’ve probably never heard of the Chinese New Year. (You may not have either, but shhh! They will never know.) You will get extra points for contributing to the education of your grandchildren as well as providing a fun experience.


Here’s how to pull this off:


• Buy a box of fortune cookies or, better yet, a box of Scripture cookies (available at many Christian bookstores) and some chopsticks (try your local Chinese restaurant).


• Go to the library or check the Internet for some age-appropriate facts about the Chinese New Year and write them in a way that is fun and interesting for them to read. There are also several delightful children’s books regarding the Chinese New Year.


• If your long-distance family has a Chinese restaurant in their town, send them enough money for a night out. Mom and Dad will love that!


• Mail these items, and include the following recipe for your grandchildren to enjoy:




mock chow mein





[image: image]


• 1 pound hamburger, browned


• 1 cup rice, prepared


• 1 can cream of mushroom soup


• 1 can chop-suey vegetables


• 1 can sliced water chestnuts


• 1 can or package chow-mein noodles


Mix all ingredients together except noodles. Place in casserole dish. Heat in microwave or on top of stove until warm. Top with chow-mein noodles.


The Coming Attraction


Hot Chocolate and Movie Night


Drama is life with the dull parts cut out of it.


—ALFRED HITCHCOCK


[image: image]


Perhaps the snow has had your grandchildren cooped up all day, or perhaps they have spent a busy week at school and need a weekend treat. Either way, with the days shorter, Mom is trying to find activities to keep the kids busy when the sun goes down. You can help set the stage for a night of fun everyone will remember.


Make your own hot chocolate mix using the following recipe:




hot chocolate mix





[image: image]


• 1 pound Nesquik (if you like a lot of chocolate, add another 1/2 pound)


• 1 pound powdered sugar


• 1 medium container powdered creamer


• 1 medium box dry Carnation Instant Milk


Mix ingredients together in a big pan, using a slotted spoon to stir. Use a funnel to fill jars or put in sealable plastic bags to mail. Include directions for mixing: add three to four heaping tablespoons to a mug of hot water. The above recipe will make between five and six quarts of hot-chocolate mix.


• If you’re pressed for time, buy prepared packages of hot chocolate mix and don’t worry about it.


• Purchase a fun mug for each grandchild.


• Buy several packages of microwave popcorn.


• Call ahead to ask Mom what movie the grandkids would like but don’t have, and purchase it.


• Check out a copy of the same movie at your local rental store.


• Mail everything to your grandkids and wait for the phone to ring. They will call to tell you how much they love their surprise!


• Find out what night they want to watch the movie, and watch it together. You can call and discuss the movie after it’s over. What a fun way to connect!



Warm Up to a Good Book




January Book Selections



It is a great thing to start life with a small number of really good books which are your very own.


—SIR ARTHUR CONAN DOYLE


[image: image]


Curling up with a good book on a winter day is inviting for children as well as adults. Be sure to check out your library for winter books you may choose to purchase for your long-distance grandchildren.


 


The Mitten is a perfect January book. Several versions of this Ukrainian folk tale are in print, but a well-recognized one is by Jan Brett (Scholastic). Include some new mittens when you mail the book, if your grandchildren live in a wintry climate.


Chicken Soup with Rice by Maurice Sendak (Harper & Row) is another fun book for the beginning of the year. This rhyming book tickles the ears and is a delight to read, plus it’s educational. It teaches the months of the year—perfect for January! Moms and dads will love you for contributing to the grandchildren’s education. Be clever and expand on the soup idea:


• Pack some soup mugs and dry soup packets and mail with the book. Instant lunch via long-distance Grandma!


• Send the following recipe for Grandma’s Chicken Soup—it’s been known to shoo away wintry colds. Older granddaughters will appreciate your starting their very own collection of recipes. (Include a recipe box for these cherished recipes.)





grandma’s chicken soup






[image: image]


• 4 boneless chicken breasts


• Salt and pepper to taste


• 1 small package egg noodles


• 4 carrots, chopped


• 4 potatoes, diced


• 1 small can chicken broth (optional)


• 1/2 teaspoon poultry seasoning


• 2 stalks celery, chopped


• 1 medium onion, diced


Pressure-cook or stew the chicken in water. While chicken is cooking, precook egg noodles in a separate pan. Remove cooked chicken, dice it, and add it back to the broth. If additional broth is needed, use canned broth. Peel, dice, and boil the potatoes, onions, and carrots. Add all ingredients (including cooked noodles) to the broth and season. Simmer for a few moments, letting the ingredients blend together. (Note: If you want the soup to go perfectly with the Chicken Soup with Rice book, add one cup precooked rice.)


There are numerous ways to share a book with your long-distance grandchild, no matter their age. Younger children need to see your face as they hear your voice. Older grandkids do well with just a cassette recording.


• Videotape yourself reading several wintertime books to your grandchild. Be sure to include a copy of the book when you mail the tape.


• Purchase inexpensive copies of books through school book clubs. Check with an elementary teacher in your area or ask your school-age grandchildren to request an extra school book-club brochure from their teacher. (Their class will earn points for your order.) Suggest that your grandkids highlight books that they would like and mail the brochure to you. You select the book(s) you want to buy for them and send the order form back with a check. (Note who to write the check to; it will be on the brochure.) Using the school book club will allow you to build your grandchildren’s library at a reasonable cost.


• Invest in a Web camera for all families involved, and read to your grandchildren online.


• Send cassette tapes of you reading wintertime books for your older grandchildren to listen to. (Note: be sure they have a tape player. In this day of CDs, cassette tape players are becoming obsolete.)


• Start a round-robin story with older grandkids by writing a couple of paragraphs. Mail the story to each family of grandkids, one family at a time, and let each grandchild add a couple of paragraphs to the story. Make copies of the final story and share with the family.


Hooray for the Red, White, and Blue!


Connecting with Grandchildren in the Military


Duty, Honor, Country. Those three hallowed words reverently dictate what you ought to be, what you can be, what you will be.
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